
 

 
The Gateway Development Commission provides this information as a public service. Any reliance you place on such information is therefore strictly at your own risk. 

Nothing in these guidelines shall supersede the actual construction conditions and regulations set forth by the U.S. Coast Guard.  

 

JUNE 15, 2025 | HUDSON RIVER GROUND STABILIZATION 

 
Boater Safety Alert 
Starting on or about July 21, 2025, Weeks Marine will begin pile pulling in the footprints of former piers 68 and 
69. All vessels are encouraged to navigate the area with caution and use the western side of the navigable 
channel. 

 

The Hudson River Ground Stabilization (HRGS) project will fortify a section of the riverbed to enable tunnel boring 
machine operations for the future Hudson River Tunnel.  
 
Starting on or about July 21st, 2025, the Weeks 573 barge will be on the east side of the channel to remove a 
timber pile field from the remnants of Pier 68 and 69. The Weeks 61 and the Dump Scow will shift over to the 
east side of the channel to dig around the timber piles. Hours of operation are 12 hours a day, 6 days a week, 
Monday through Saturday. All boaters should use the western channel and use extreme caution around all 
areas of the work. 
 
For more information, please reference the United States Coast Guard (USCG) Notice to Mariners (available at 
USCG.mil). Safety is our #1 priority. The Gateway Development Commission will continue to keep the boating 
community updated as this project progresses.  

https://nam04.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.uscg.mil%2F&data=05%7C02%7CEmma.Soler%40gatewayprogram.org%7C452727fed1d04ecebd3208dc6ab48340%7Ca984db425ff1498b81bc478f29860866%7C0%7C0%7C638502570968086283%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bcexb6YoPrHtsj49O3PPU0ExDttqJkFQRWWCap3F%2F8A%3D&reserved=0

